

## SAC Meeting Minutes | January 26, 2021

- New SAC Chair is Claire Storts
- Review Minutes from last meeting- approved
- Currently we have 48 students online in either virtual or transitional, number in the building including Pre-K was 574 students
- Mulch has been done to the primary playground, there is still concrete that is going to be added there, stepping stones at this time. There will be mulch at a later time for the intermediate, possibly this summer.
- We will be having conferences Feb 8-Feb 11<sup>th</sup>
- Parent Compact and Agreement Review with SAC, that will be discussed with the parents at the conference night. Compact Parent involvement was approved by SAC
- PTA President Update- Alma will be letting us know how many members that we have in PTA, how many parents and what staff. Small shirts have been donated to Pre-K and some other shirts from last year were donated to 5<sup>th</sup> grade. Continue to promote the T-Shirt sales, getting creative in ways we can connect for sales. YEARBOOK we can submit pictures to fellsmereelementaryschoolpta@gmail.com
- 5<sup>th</sup> Grade Digital Night will be January 28<sup>TH</sup> limited number of parents are able to attend
  6:00p.m. They will be working on Canvas, Focus, and accessing digital platforms that we need for parent involvement
- Early Release Day is January 27<sup>th</sup>- Teachers will be doing training, district PD
- Admin will be meeting with each of the teams on Thursday during planning for a few minutes regarding conferences.
- COVID-19 Update- Parents have been good with communication, we continue to depend on each other to do the best that we can with attendance.
- School Photos was a new provider with online services. There has been some adjustment with the payments, since we are used to working with a different photographer.
- AVM Building Solutions has taken over the spraying of the building nightly
- We are starting 2 camps in February, for students in 3<sup>rd</sup> and 4<sup>th</sup> grade, and then we will have some Saturday opportunities for 5<sup>th</sup> grade students prior to FSA.
- Deputy McKay shared the need for radio updates. We need to improve the quality of signal for the radios that we have. This is a safety concern. We are in need of a repeater that boosts the signal. We have been quoted in October for \$15,865 (for whole package). That is not feasible at the time. We are going to ask for a quote to just get the repeater and 5 radios total \$6,590.
- Meeting adjourned at 4:35 p.m.